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Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, December 14, 2015

Denver Botanic Gardens

Present:
Jim Klett, Matt Edmundson, Gene Pielin, Brian Vogt, Jeff Steiner, Sarada Krishnan and Pat Hayward
Brian moved and Matt seconded approval of the minutes from the October 12, 2015 meeting held at Colorado State University. Motion passed.

The board heard a proposal from Executive Director, Pat Hayward that she would like to step back as Executive Director of Plant Select® on April 1, 2016. She proposed that she would stay full time with Plant Select® till March 31, 2016. Pat presented to the board a list of activities she currently does for Plant Select® in the Administrative, Horticultural, Professional and managing Plant Select® staff support. She presented a proposal to the Board of Directors to create two positions one to handle administration and marketing and the other to handle the horticultural and professional activities. She stated she would like to continue to do the horticultural and professional activities for Plant Select®. The board then discussed this proposal and felt it needed further discussion by the Board of Directors. It was decided to work on a job announcement and we should review the announcement that was created when Pat Hayward was hired. Board felt we need a person who thinks strategically especially if we want to expand Plant Select® to a more of a nationwide program. We may want to advertise in APGA and Hort (ASHS) job postings. Brian Vogt, Jim Klett, Matt Edmundson and Gene Pielin will review the original job announcement and Jim Klett will initially look for the job announcement and forward to sub-committee for comments. 

The board then discussed the financials for Plant Select®. The Profit and Loss Budget Performance from January to November 2015 was reviewed and accepted as presented. 

A draft budget for 2016 was then presented to full board from the finance committee. Discussion followed about $26,000 item for Greenhouse Production Research proposed by CSU. It was stated that proposal was also presented to the Colorado Horticulture Research and Education Foundation for half the amount ($13,000) and it was approved by that board. Gene asked for more clarification on the Argentina project. Brian stated that DBG would provide board with more information as it becomes available. Brian Vogt also mentioned that the Board of Directors may want to review this budget at end of March 2016 given the uncertainty of Executive Director position. 

Brian Vogt moved to accept 2016 budget and Jeff Steiner seconded. Motion passed. 
Jeff Steiner then gave the Board of Directors and update on his status at Colorado State University. He suggested that since he is no longer in an administrative position, someone else at CSU should replace him. He also stated he enjoyed his tenure with Plant Select®. He suggested we may want to contact the Corporate Development person at CSU (Ginger Morehouse) to see if they could temporarily sit on Board for 2nd position for CSU. They may be able to help with some planning as Plant Select® thinks of expanding to a more national level. The Department of Horticulture and Landscape Architecture also has a search for a new Department Head who could be a potential new board member. Jim Klett will follow up on these thoughts as Jeff finalizes his departure from CSU. 

Discussion then followed on our initial discussion begun at our October meeting about Plant Select® going more national. Discussion followed that Plant Select® needs to write documentation on what we desire to pursue. It was stated that if we want to expand we are going to have to look at a budget and how partners will benefit from association with Plant Select®. We need to develop a strategy on how we can build a great brand that others will want to join with Plant Select®. One thought was to ask industry people what states may want to have an alliance with Plant Select®. 

Currently, the strength of Plant Select® is in the Rocky Mountains and we need to build on a brand that it is recognized more on a national level but still have regional aspects.
Another suggestion was to contact Small Business Development Center and ask for feedback on this idea and see if they can help Plant Select®. Brian Vogt will call the state director and see if they could help Plant Select® in the endeavor.  

Brian Vogt discussed DBG association with the new Sterling Ranch and how they are incorporating xeriscape principles and how Plant Select® could play a major role in this project.

The Board then reviewed an application for a new member – Twixwood Nursery in Berrien, MI. They are a Midwestern grower that grow liners and sells a lot to Chicago area. Gene moved, Brian seconded to accept Twixwood Nursery as a grower member of Plant Select®. Motion passes. 

Pat Hayward then discussed her Executive Director report and stated we are likely to get our new Plant Select® registered trademark in the near future but it is just taking some additional information and time to Trademark Office. 

It was moved and seconded to adjourn around 5:00 p.m. Following the meeting many board members viewed the Blossom of Light Display at Denver Botanic Gardens. 
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